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Westwell Parish Council

Minutes of a Meeting of the Parish Council

Held on Tuesday 5th October 2021 at 5.00pm at Westwell Parish Hall
1. Present and Apologies

Cllr Mrs Drury (Chairman), Cllr Mrs Wyatt, Cllrs Bartlett, Butcher and Farrington
Miss N Ideson (Clerk)
Apologies were received from Cllrs Bainbridge, Hutchinson, Lister and Mrs Richards due to prior commitments. These were accepted. 
  2.    Declarations of Interest

        There were no declarations of Interest 
Two members of the public attended the meeting to comment as neighbours on the Barn conversion application 21/01629. They were thanked for their comments and encouraged to submit them directly.   The Chair Cllr Drury opened the formal parish council meeting and by agreement of all attending the order of the agenda was changed and item 3.1.3 (the Barn) was considered first. 
3. Planning
3.1 Planning applications

3.1.3 21/01629/AS Barn at, Tutt Hill Farm, Westwell Lane, Westwell.

Change of use and conversion of agricultural storage building to a single dwelling with associated operational development and increase in residential curtilage (revision to prior approval 19/01322/AS)

The Council considered this application in detail, noting that the PC had raised points of error and concerns about the original proposal. The present discussions noted the comments expressed to the meeting by neighbours at the meeting and by email 
Resolved 

To object and to submit reasoned comments to explain the issues of backland development and alignment that this application raises and to reiterate the matters of Listing and Access that had not been addressed in the previous proposal. 
 ACTION  NI/CD
3.1.1 21/01575/AS - Banyan Retreat, Lake House, Maidstone Road ,Westwell

Variation of condition 2 (use class) on planning permission 06/00822/AS (Change of use for ground floor of annexe to holistic therapy centre) to allow the operation of a training and conference centre

        The Council supports new business in the parish and raised no objection to the variation of the condition so that the new owners of Lake House could start their conference centre business. The Council was however concerned about the potential increase in traffic turning into and out of Lake house on a stretch of the A20 with known road safety issues.  A new condition stating that traffic generated should be no greater than the previous business use would enable solutions to be explored if traffic problems were to arise in the future.



Resolved

That the Council support the application and recommend a condition be added that traffic  

        movements should not be greater than the previous business use for the reason of highway safety.
ACTION NI


          3.1.2 21/01616/AS Hothfield Service Station, Maidstone Road, Hothfield, Ashford, 

                  Redevelopment of an existing petrol filling station comprising the demolition of the    

          existing building and canopy; erection of a new sales building and canopy; provision of EV    

          charging bays and associated plant; erection of a new substation and a new GRP LV

                  enclosure; 2 no. new jet wash bays; new bin store; new boundary treatment; and     

                  associated works.
           This application is on the other side of the A20 in the neighbouring parish of Hothfield. 
But it is in the setting of the Listed Woolpack Inn (trading as Beefeater), on which the Council is a consultee, as this is in Westwell Parish. The Council also considered the impact of the whole application on Westwell residents at Tutt Hill.  The Council considers that this is an unsympathetic over development on undisturbed, natural woodland which is a buffer to the listed buildings and other properties in the area 
           The new building would be much larger and have a greater impact. While fast EV charging is an emerging need the EV charging combined with jet washing would be an overdevelopment and it was not at all clear how the car movements and queuing would work, and in total the loss of residential amenity, harm to listed buildings and mature woodland would amount to over development and loss of biodiversity, when an alternative scaled down layout and realignment of the EV charging without the jet wash could deliver a better solution. 
Resolved

          To object to the plans as presented and provide reasons as set out. 
ACTION NI

3.2 Planning applications received after distribution of the agenda
3.2.1 21/01713/AS in respect of Little Croft, 56 Sandyhurst Lane, Ashford
Single storey front infill extension.
The Council has no objection to the extension but raised a query about the colour and material used for the cladding. The Council is concerned that the grey powder coated aluminium cladding will be out of keeping with the immediately surrounding properties in Sandyhurst Lane; This part of Sandyhurst Lane is made up of traditional chalet bungalows predominately in white paint and brick and this form of cladding may introduce an unsatisfactory and dissonant aspect to the Lane.
Resolved

To submit comments as described above.
ACTION NI
3.3 Matters arising on other planning applications

       3.3.1 Tutt Hill fencing contravention order.
       
        Cllr Mrs Wyatt provided an update to the breach of planning permission regarding the fence     

that has been installed at Tutt Hill. The Enforcement Officer has issued an enforcement order and has invited the owners to make a retrospective planning application in relation to the height and position of the fence. The planning application will require the owners to seek permission from KCC for the fence to remain on KCC land. Councillors will arrange to discuss the situation with Borough Cllr Krause, KCC and the owner.

ACTION CD/TW.

       3.3.2 Green Team visit. Cllr Butcher has arranged for the ‘Green Team’ to come to the    

       cemetery on 18th October to clear away the overgrowth around the seat as identified in the Annual     

 
 Tree survey.

3.3.3 HiP Meeting Cllr Drury has arranged a HiP meeting on the 13th October with KCC. Cllr Bartlett will also participate.    
Date of next meeting     Tuesday 2nd November 2021. 7pm.  This will be the Budget meeting. 

As the Players will be using the Hall for rehearsals the meeting will be at the Wheel Inn, which is closed for all alcohol sales on Tuesdays and therefore can be used by the Parish Council.
The meeting closed at 6.30pm.
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